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Merry Christmas 
Thank you God for so great a gift 
that you sent your Son Jesus 

to dwell among us;  
to live in our hearts 
and to challenge us to make Christ alive in the   

 world today. 
May Christ bless you this Christmas with peace, joy 
and love. 
A Novena of  masses will be said for you and your 
families and your intentions.  
May Christ fill you this Christmas and always! 
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Renovations in Marquette 

Our Motherhouse in Marquette was built in 1967 so it is time to update 
some things, to repair others, and to freshen up other areas so here is 
what has been happening.   
• A garage door has been added to a carpenter workspace to provide 

a garage for the added car since my move to Marquette the end of 
April.  As we age, garage space is not a luxury in the Upper Peninsu-
la of Michigan.   

• Our sign at the end of the driveway got hit by the snowplow and 
broke.  A new sign was made.  The base of the sign was changed to 
match the pedestal around our Mary and St. Paul statues.   

• When the house was built, common bathrooms were the norm.  
They are inadequate for today’s world and for our aging process.  
We are renovating so that 4 bedrooms have a bathroom.  We hope 
to do more rooms after May.   

• We are also changing the flooring in the corridor on that side of the 
house.  The common bathroom on north side of the house is being 
gutted and turned into storage space.   

• The ceiling in the kitchen was changed.   
• We will freshen up the paint in the kitchen, dining room, and one 

side of the corridor on the north side upstairs. 
 



Reminder 
 
Plan to join us for the mass for our 
50th Anniversary for District USA 
on May 19, 2013 at 3 p.m. at St. 
Peter’s Cathedral in Marquette.  
Mark your calendars and reserve 
the date. 
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New Website Design 
We are proud to announce that our website has a 
new look.  Please check it out at :   
SistersOfStPaulUSA.org.   

Also check out our Facebook and see what we 
have added if you haven’t already done so at: 
 facebook/sistersofstpaulusa and “like” us.    
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Renovations at Bishop Noa Home for Senior Citizens 
 
In our last newsletter I mentioned about the renovations for our 
Bishop Noa Home and that the first phase is a 12 bed rehab unit 
with a larger physical therapy room as well as a coffee shop.  We 
did not want to rush the project so the ground breaking will take 
place in the spring.   

We just celebrated All Soul’s 
Day so we paused to remem-
ber Sr. Anne Patrice Cahill 
who died this year.  We also 
remember our former Com-
panions Barbara Balbierz and 
Rosemary DeLoach.  Please 
pray as well for Bev Moe who 
lost her husband Gary in 
June.  May their souls and all 
the souls of the faithful de-
parted rest in peace.  

Congratulations Elizabeth Carpenter 
 
We extend our Congratulations to Elizabeth 
Carpenter one of our Companions of St. 
Paul.  She was chosen as one of the Veterans 
of World War II to be flown to Washington, 
D.C. to see the World War II Memori-
al.  The trip honored some of those who 
served so faithfully during World War 
II.   We are proud of you, Elizabeth. 

Sisters and Companions of St. Paul 
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Mission Projects – Compassionate Heart’s Club 

Our Compassionate Heart’s 
Club was started in 2008.  We 
continue in existence aiding 
those who do not have as 
much as we do, who need help 

in some way to better them-
selves, who desire to improve 
their way of life and who de-
sire that their children  have a 
strong background in Catholic 
values and their faith.   
 
Once again we did the annual 
mailing for the Compassionate 

Heart’s Club with the students at Northern Michigan University  Campus 
Ministry under the direction of Catherine Hardenbergh.  I was amazed at 
the excellent turn out and willingness of the students to donate their time.  I 
am deeply thankful as we started at noon and were finished by 3:30 p.m.  
Since we started at noon, we had pizza and dessert to energize us for the 
project. 
 
The three projects that we have undertaken this year are as follows: 
   
Catholic Schools in the Upper Peninsula of Michigan 
We know of parents who are struggling to keep their children in a Catholic 
School so we will continue to help the nine Cath-
olic Schools of the Marquette Diocese to provide 
a scholarship for a student(s) who cannot afford 
the tuition.  We believe in the value of a Catholic 
education so we would like to aid the schools in 
their ministry of educating our children with good 
Catholic morals, a deeper understanding of the 
Catholic faith, good discipline as well as a well-
rounded education.  
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Victims of Human Trafficking 
Many victims are human trafficked around the world as well as here in the 
United States.  They are exploited for purposes of commercial sex, includ-
ing prostitution, stripping, pornography and live-sex shows.  However, traf-
ficking also takes place as labor exploitation, such a domestic servitude, 
sweatshops factories, or migrant agricultural work.  Traffickers use force, 
which could be rape, beatings, and confinement, fraud and coercion to 
compel women, men and children to engage in these activities. 
 
This year we want to help Hope House run by Sr. Jean Schafer and Sr. Shei-
la Novak who started this house in California to help victims of human 
trafficking.  Hope House offers a home-like atmosphere to women who, 
because of a situation of enslavement, have spent time in a shelter or emer-
gency housing, but are now ready to undertake the journey toward personal 
growth and self-esteem development.  Hope House can take up to 5 wom-
en who can stay up to 24 months if they are attending educational and voca-
tional programs.  Residents with work permits contribute to their room and 
board and establish savings accounts to prepare for a life of self-reliance.  
 
It takes approximately $790.00 per month per woman to provide room, 
board and basic services like bus passes, doctors, and dentists.  Monies will 
also help to cover such things as counseling and psychological needs assess-
ment, education, resume writing and interviewing skills and job search and 
employment guidance.  It will go directly to help with the needs of the 
women who were trafficked.   
 
Haiti 
You are all well aware that Haiti is one of the poorest countries in the world 
and the earthquake has made living conditions more difficult.  We have 
eight schools in Haiti and one health clinic.  They are in desperate need of 
medicine to serve the poor.  Help is needed to sponsor student’s tuitions in 
our schools and beyond the level of education that we offer. 
We also need help to pay teacher’s salaries and to give them a raise.   At 
present, $20.00 a month for 10 months ($200.00) pays for the tuition, the 
uniform, and a pair of shoes for a student.  A teacher’s salary is $40.00 a 
month for 10 months ($400.00).  We are also increasing our efforts to feed 
the children with a goal of sending a care package of food home as often as 
possible.   Since last year, we have opened two small orphanages in Haiti so 
we also want to support the orphans in any way that we can.   So the list of 
what we can and are doing is endless. 
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Hope House 
Since we have undertaken to help victims 
of human trafficking at HOPE HOUSE, I 
would like to share a little more about it.  
Hope House helps victims of human traf-
ficking who are ready to undertake the 
journey toward personal growth and self-
esteem development. It is located in 
northern San Diego County, accommo-
dates five adult women and two in-house 
staff. Social service counselors guide residents of HOPE HOUSE 
in their journey toward full self-sufficiency. Other intervention is 
available as the need arises. Residents may stay up to 24 months 
if they are attending educational and vocational programs. Resi-
dents with work permits contribute to their room and board and 
establish savings accounts to prepare for a life of self-reliance.  
 
Residents must be referred by social service agencies and inter-
viewed by HOPE HOUSE staff. Each resident contracts for her 
own specific growth plan.  
 
Growth opportunities include: 
• Counseling and psychological needs assessment; 
• Health and wellness training; 
• English as a Second Language (ESL) and life-management 
   skills; 
• Verbal, reading, writing and math skills; 
• Computer training; 
• Resume writing and interviewing skills; 
• Job search and employment guidance.  
 
It takes approximately $790.00 per month per woman to provide 
room, board and basic services. Donation help to cover the cost of 
such needs as food, transportation, psychological counseling, or 
English as a Second Language (ESL) classes.  
 
If you would like to learn more about Hope House, you can 
get more information online at stopenslavement.org. 
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Human Trafficking Facts 
Human trafficking, also described as modern-day slavery or involuntary servi-
tude, affects an estimated 700,000 to 2 million people around the globe every 
year. Of this number, thousands of victims land in the United States – with New 
York City serving as a major destination and transit point. 
 

Traffickers often transport individuals 
from their home countries to unfamil-
iar destinations, leaving them defense-
less and vulnerable. Victims are often 
forced, through physical violence and 
psychological threats, to engage in sex 
acts or to perform work under slavery
-like conditions. Trafficking in persons 
is a violation of human rights. 
 

Most victims of human trafficking un-
knowingly enter the market after be-
ing lured by promises of work and 
opportunities by predatory individuals 
and organizations. Others are children 

that are literally sold into slavery by parents as a means to pay debt or to reduce 
the number of children they must feed. A minority of the victims are bound as 
slaves after entering agreements to be smuggled across borders or as a means of 
covering personal debts under threat of violence. 
 
Here are some statistics for California:  The numbers may shock you. 
 
Number of victims at any given time – 2.4 million 
Percentage of Victims exploited for sexual slavery – 80% 
Number of victims exploited as forced labor (slaves) – 17 % 
Ratio of Female to male slaves (including children) – 2 of 3 
Annual value of human trafficking in dollars - $32 billion 
Average cost of one human slave - $90  
Odds of rescue – One chance in 100 
Life expectancy of a child prostitute – 7 years 
 
Human trafficking is one of the fastest growing and lucrative crimes.  At $32 
billion per year, it's easy to understand why.  Only the illegal drug trade is more 
lucrative, but far more money and effort is spent fighting drugs around the world 
than what is spent on human trafficking.   
 
The problem gets worse.  Only 10 percent of police stations have any protocol 
to deal with trafficking.   Even worse, many outmoded laws punish the victims 
themselves. There are plenty of laws that fine and even jail prostitutes, and oth-
er laws that threaten to deport victims to the places from whence they came, 
but legislation to punish the traffickers is spotty and ill-conceived at best. 

Most victims of human traffick-

ing unknowingly enter the  

market after being lured by 

promises of work and  

opportunities by predatory  

individuals and organizations.  
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As of November 15th $7,465.00 has been collected for the 
5th year of our Mission Projects as a direct result of the  
October Compassionate Heart’s Club mailing.  Listed  
below is what we were able to do this past year. 
• We have provided tuition aid for 1 or 2 students in 

each of the Catholic Schools in the Marquette Diocese.  
• A safe drinking water system was set up in Venezuela 

for tribes that are ignored by the government.  A build-
ing for education is moving forward. 

• Much was done in Haiti.  We are making a dent in a 
country that is beyond poor and struggling a great deal.  
I brought money when I went to Cayenne in April.  
Here are the kinds of things we are doing. 

1. The school in the mountains in Oriani was in 
danger of closing as they could not pay the 
teachers.  $6000 helped to provide a salary for 
22 teachers.   

2. $3000 provided general care for the orphans 
which included doctors, food and an education.   

3. $213 was given to the school in Delma.  
 

Report of Mission Projects –  

Compassionate Heart’s Club 
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Haitian	School	children	
beneϔitting	from	your	
generous	donations	
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Compassionate Heart’s Club 

Archangel 
Brian Weatherdon & Marty Short,  
   Marquette, MI 
 
 
Angel 
Delaine Bishop, Escanaba, MI 
Nancy Koran, Bethesda, MD 
Bill & Doris Lewis, Escanaba, MI 
Francis & Pat Lewis, Escanaba, MI 
Mike Nidiffer, Marquette, MI 
Rev. Paul J. Nomellini, Florence, WI 
Col Bernadette L. Reider, Marquette, MI 
Edmund Cardinal Szoka, Northville, MI 
 
Saint 
R. J. Adamini, Marquette, MI 
Jerry Allen, Johannesburg, MI 
Tim & Carol Beauchamp, Rock, MI 
Ari Fitzgerald & Maria Carmona,  
   Silver Spring, MD 
Elizabeth Carpenter, Marquette, MI 
Shirley Charlier, Carney, MI 
Kenneth & Maura Davenport, Marquette, MI 
Russell & Paulette Dupras, Escondido, CA 
Elaine Fassbender, Marquette, MI 
The Most Rev. Bishop James Garland, Marquette, MI 
Robert & Joanne Garrity, Bethesda, MD 
Barbara Gartner, Marquette, MI 
John & Irma Greis, Escanaba, MI 
Althea G. Hicks, Bowie, MD 
Ira Hutchison, Marquette, MI 
Dorothy Kollman, Escanaba, MI 

T hank you for your generous donations. 
   

It is not to late to donate.  We will happily take donations all 
year whether it be through the Compassionate Hearts Club, 
through the newsletter or even if you just mail a check in.  Just 
remember to note the intentions of the donation when you send 
it in.    
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Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Krause, Menominee, MI 
John G. Kublin, M.D., Marquette, MI 
Fred C. Leone, Silver Spring, MD 
Susan L. McNeill, Gwinn, MI 
Myrna Meneses, Marquette, MI 
Jane Pryal, Escanaba, MI 
Karen Schlicher, Big Bay, MI 
Rev. Joseph R. Sileo, Bethesda, MD 
Dennis & Laura Soldner, Marquette, MI 
St. Mary Church, Norway, MI & St. Barbara Church, Vulcan, MI 
Stubby & Elsie Stafford, Marquette, MI 
Rosa Suk, Chesterfield, MO 
Joylyn Wahla, Marquette, MI 
Jesse & Susie Wright, Marquette, MI 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Zanon, Port Angeles, WA 
P. Tim & Susan Zhulkie, Marquette, MI 
 
Cherub 
Lisa & Tim Alexander, Marquette, MI 
Theresa Belmore, Marquette, MI 
Frank & Catherine Borris, Washington, DC 
Joyce Cederna, Bark River, MI 
Larry & Betty Chabot, Marquette, MI 
Barb Charlier, Powers, MI 
Karen J. DaPra, Marquette, MI 
Jerome Saarinen & Arlys Eastvold, Dollar Bay, MI 
Laura Ebert, Menominee, MI 
Mr. Irene Gembel, Garden, MI 
Gary, Jessica Geraci, Sean Taqimacruz, Temple, TX 
Joseph Gregorich, Marquette, MI 
Mark & Virginia Hallfrisch, Gladstone, MI 
David & Mary Hand, Bethesda, MD 
Robert & Elizabeth Joyce, Silver Spring, MD 
Marjorie Knight, Washington, DC 
John Kraft, Republic, MI 
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Compassionate Heart’s Club 

Evelyn LaClaire, Marquette, MI 
N.B. Landreville, St. Ignace, MI 
Richard Marenger, Escanaba, MI 
Kay Maynard, Escanaba, MI 
Connie Mayville, Escanaba, MI 
Marlene McGovern, Bark River, MI 
Arnold & Norma Organ, Menominee, MI 
Richard Ostrander, Gladstone, MI 
Rev. Msg. Jed Patrick, Gwinn, MI 
Joan & Dan Paul, Gladstone, MI 
Fr. Darryl J. Pepin, Bark River, MI 
Roger Relich, Rockford, MI 
Edward Retaskie, Marquette, MI 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Schaefer, Marquette, MI 
Rita Sharon, Escanaba, MI 
Bobbi Silverstone, Gladstone, MI 
J.R. Sullivan, Marquette, MI 
Matthew Surrell, Marquette, MI 
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Swiatlowski, Grand Rapids, MI 
Carol Thomas, Escanaba, MI 
Rose J. Thompson, Marquette, MI 
Twin City Interfaith, Menominee, MI 
Leola Wiltzius, Marquette, MI 
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Thank you 
A Heartfelt THANK YOU to all who 
have donated or sent gifts to our com-
munity or our Mission Projects.  
 
Francis & Margarita Abbey,  
  University Park, MD  
  In memory of Mother Ann Patrice Cahill, SPC 
James & Lisa Alexander, Marquette, MI   
Ortaciana Allen, Washington, DC  
Tim & Carol Beauchamp, Rock, MI  
Timothy & Dianne Bennett,  
   Marquette, MI  
Mrs. Patricia Blake, Marquette, MI   
Catherine Borris, Washington, DC  
Rev. Louis P. Bracket, Wakefield, MI  
James & Patricia Bugay, Escanaba, MI  
Jack & Mary Ann Campbell,  
   Kingsford, MI  
Shirley Charlier, Carney, MI   
Church of the American Martyrs,  
   Kingsford, MI  
Daniel & Marilyn Cook, Marquette, MI  
Ken & Maura Davenport, Marquette, MI  
Cora De Lara, Washington, DC  
Claudia R. Diego, Washington, DC  
Thomas & Barbara Fitzgerald,  
   Bethesda, MD 
Duane & Theresa Fowler, Marquette, MI  
Sandra Frattali, Bethesda, MD  
Maurice Gauthier, Escanaba, MI   
Annette T. Greene, Marquette, MI  
Joseph Gregorich, Marquette, MI 
Guardian Angels, Crystal Falls, MI  
Jeanne Hill, Hastings, MN  
Richard Hubert, Escanaba, MI 
Louise Jean, Marquette, MI   
Marilyn Johnson, Escanaba, MI  
Leona & Mel Kevern, Marquette, MI  
Mary Marjorie Knight, Washington, DC  
Jill & Steve Koski, Marquette, MI  
Michael Kowalski, Ontonagon, MI   
Catherine Kroll, Gwinn, MI   
Thomas LaPenna, Marquette, MI  

Geraldine Larsson, Marquette, MI  
Fred Leone, Silver Spring, MD  
Nancy&Barbara’s House Daycare,  
   Marquette, MI 
Linda Lynch, Marquette, MI  
Dick & Sharon Matrella, Bessemer, MI  
Beverlyann Moe, Gwinn, MI  
   In memory of Gary Moe 
Dr. Edwin J. Nichols, Washington, DC 
Mike Nidiffer, Marquette, MI   
Rev. Paul J. Nomellini, Florence, WI  
Richard Ostrander, Gladstone, MI  
Rev. Jed E. Patrick, Gwinn, MI  
Fred & Jan Pattan, Rock, MI   
Leonardo & Emma Paulino, Lansdowne, VA  
Donna Perron, Escanaba, MI 
Dr. Raymond Peters, Greencastle, IN  
Michael Prokopowicz, Gwinn, MI  
Col. Bernadette Reider, Marquette, MI  
Roger Relich, Rockford, MI 
Francis Ruesing, Ishpeming, MI  
Edmund Cardinal Szoka, Northville, MI  
Maria A. Terry, Bethesda, MD  
Mariama Thera, Arlington, VA  
Catherine Tolnay, Silver Spring, MD  
Ellsworth Viau, Vanderbilt, MI  
Mick & Judy Vonck, Marquette, MI  
Norma Wagner, Negaunee, MI   
Regis Walling, Marquette, MI   
Norbert Weber, Escanaba, MI  
Barbara Whatley, Marquette, MI 
Dr. Carl JC Williams, Glenn Dale, MD 
Jackie & Tom Wright, Marquette, MI  
Linda Yagodzinski, Escanaba, MI  
Don & Rita Zalewski, Stevens Point, WI   
 
Compassionate Hearts Club 
4th year 
 

Cherub: 
Emy Cagibas, Silver Spring, MD 
Rita Willour, Marquette, MI 



Want more information about becoming a Sister of St. Paul? 

    You  may write or email Sr. Gloria 
Schultz at: 

    Sisters of St. Paul de Chartres 

   1300 County Road 492 

    Marquette, MI  49855 

    Email:  srstpaulweb@yahoo.com 

    www.sistersofstpaulusa.org 
    “Like” us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/SistersofStPaulUSA   

Envelope Enclosed 
     We are enclosing an envelope for those who may wish to make a 
donation, write for information, be added/deleted/make correction to 
the mailing list or to add a friend to the mailing list, etc. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Name ____________________________________________________ 
Address __________________________________________________ 
_________________________________________________________ 

Telephone ________________________________________________ 

Email ____________________________________________________ 

_________ I wish to be added to your mailing list 

_________  I would like more information on becoming a Sister 

_________  I would like information on including you in my will 

_________ I wish to make a donation for ___________________ 

___________ I wish to make a donation for ______________ to the  

        Mission Projects 
  ____ To rebuild Haiti Schools and Haitian relief 
 
  ____ Victims of Human Trafficking—Hope House 
 
             ____ The Catholic Schools in Marquette Diocese 


